
  

Int. No. 403-A 

CURRENT INTRODUCTION NUMBER:  

  

INITIAL SPONSORS:  

Council Member Reynoso  

  

TITLE:    

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the 

department of education to report information regarding guidance counselors in schools.  

  

BILL SUMMARY:  

This plain language summary is for informational purposes only and does not substitute for 

legal counsel. For more information, you should review the full text of the bill, which is 

available online at legistar.council.nyc.gov.  

  

Introduction No. 403 would require the Department of Education (DOE) to submit to the City Council 

and post on the DOE’s website an annual report regarding guidance counselors for the current school 

year. The bill would require the DOE to report: the number of guidance counselors in each school; the 

guidance counselor to student ratio in each school; whether the guidance counselor is providing 

counseling assistance to more than one co-located school in a school building; and the number of 

students served by each guidance counselor and the nature and scope of the counseling received by 

each student, including academic counseling, college preparatory and career counseling. This bill 

would also require the annual reports to include the number of guidance counselors in the absent 

teacher reserve pool, information regarding the DOE’s efforts to recruit guidance counselors for 

grades seven through twelve, and information on any guidance memorandums issued by the DOE 

regarding college preparedness. This bill also would require the reports to include demographic 

information for students in each school, including race, ethnicity, English language learner status, 

special education status, and the percentage of students eligible for free and reduced price lunch.  

  

CODE SECTIONS AFFECTED:  
Amends Administrative Code Title 21-A by adding a new Chapter 3.  

  

EFFECTIVE DATE:  

Immediately upon its enactment into law.   

  

NOTE: When reading the full text of the bill online at legistar.council.nyc.gov, language that is 

enclosed by [brackets] is proposed to be removed, and language that is underlined is proposed to be 

added.  

http://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1825190&GUID=195EAB1D-0497-4C45-991F-29202ACB7FA2&Options=ID|&Search=
http://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1825190&GUID=195EAB1D-0497-4C45-991F-29202ACB7FA2&Options=ID|&Search=

